

Collíngbourne Kíngston 1850 -1899

1855

On the 19th inst., at Collingbourne Kingston, by the Rev. W. C. Lukis, Mr. Charles Burfitt, Dorking, Surrey, to Miss Emma Johnson, daughter of the late Captain Johnson, Brunton House, Collingbourne Kingston. **Salisbury and Winchester Journal, Saturday, 22 December 1855**

1856

November 11th, at her residence in Collingbourne Kingston, Mary, widow of the late Mr. W. Hercomb, in the 57th year of her age, much regretted by her family and friends. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette**, **Thursday, 20 November 1856**

1859

On the 17th inst., at the residence of her brother-in-law, Mr. Clark, Collingbourne Kingstone, Jane Cook, formerly of Houghton, Hants, in her 71st year. Salisbury and Winchester Journal, Saturday, 22 January 1859

Died August 4th, at Collingbourne Kingston, Mr. Onias Clark, aged 79 years. **Devizes and Wiltshire** Gazette, 11 August 1859

1861

Died. January 30, at Collingbourne Kingstone, Minnie, the much beloved daughter of Mr. Jeremiah Cole, aged 13 years and 6 months. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, Thursday, 7 February 1861**

1863

On the 19th inst., at Collingbourn Kingston, Mrs. Hooper, wife of the late Mr. Hooper, of Imber, Wilts, aged 84 years. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, Thursday, 2 July 1863**

October 7, at Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts, Francis Linsell, esq., of Brightling, Sussex, to Anne Elizabeth Dean Clunes, eldest daughter of D. W. Clunes, of Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 15 October 1863**

©Wiltshire OPC Project/2018/Maureen Withey

1864

On the 15th inst., at St. Martin's Church, Birmingham, by the Rev. Dr. Miller, Mr. Charles Corfe, High Street, Birmingham, nephew of the late Mr. Corfe, organist of Salisbury Cathedral, to Laura, youngest daughter of Mr. H. Chandler, of Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette**, **Thursday, 24 March 1864**

July 14, at Taplow, by the Rev. Charles H. Poore, vicar at Collingbourne Kingston, Earl Tudor Johnson, esq., son of the late Captain Johnson, of Brunton House, Collingbourne, and formerly of the 7th Dragoon Guards, to Mary Jane, eldest daughter of Robert Matthews, esq., of the Elms, Taplow, Bucks. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 21 July 1864**

1865

Died. June 12, at Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts, Thomas Sheppard, Esq. Berkshire Chronicle, 17 Jun 1865

1867

July 13th, at the Parsonage, Collingbourne Kingston, Mr. Joseph Mackrell, aged 67 years. **Devizes** and Wiltshire Gazette, Thu 18 July 1867

1868

November 7, at Collingbourne Kingstone Church, by the Rev. C. H. Poore, the Vicar, Inspector Luffman, Wilts constabulary, to Clara Marsh, of Vernham Dean, Hants. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 26 November 1868**

1870

Marriage. September 27, a the church of St. Thomas, Woolton Hall, East Woodhay, by the Rev. N. J. Ridley, Mr. George Hughes, of Herridge Farm, Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts, eldest son of Mr. Isaac Hughes, of Rooksnest Farm, Lambourne Woodlands, Berks, to Fanny, only daughter of Mr. Alfred Canning, of East Woodhay, Hants. **Berkshire Chronicle, Saturday, 8 October 1870**

December 2, at Collingbourn Kingston, Wilts, after two days' illness, Mary Butler, daughter of James Wright, Esq., of Athelstane House, Brighton, aged 24. **Exeter and Plymouth Gazette, Wednesday, 7** December 1870

1871

June 1st, at Collingbourne Kingstone, in the 61st year of his age, Mr. Thomas Barnes, only son of the late Mr. Barnes, Manor Farm, Cheverell. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, Thursday, 8 June 1871**

1872

Died. On the 30th ult., at Collingbourne Kingston, William Mackrell, esq., aged 72 years. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 3 October 1872**

1879

November 26, at St. Mary's, Collingbourne Kingstone, Benjamin Alfred Corben, of Twickenham, to Frances Gertrude, third daughter of James Henry Harding, of Collingbourne Kingstone, Wilts. Bath Chronicle, Thursday, 4 December 1879

1880

At the Cathedral, Winchester, on the 29th ult., by the Very Rev. the Dean, the Rev. Herbert Favell Gibson, M.A., Minor Canon of Winchester and Vicar of Collingbourne Kingston, to Katharine Maud, second daughter of F. J. Butler, Esq., M.D. of Winchester. **Dundee Evening Telegraph, Wednesday**, **4 February 1880**

January 31, at Montreux, lake of Geneva, Mr. Wood Homer, late of Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts, aged 39. Western Gazette, Friday, 13 February 1880

1887

July 7, at West Cowes, Isle of Wight, Mary Harriet, relict of the late Rev. John Gibson, M.A. Chaplain of the Parish Church, and last surviving child of the late Col. Francis Fenton, of Woodhill, aged 81. Buried at Collingbourne Kingston. **Sheffield Daily Telegraph**, **13 July 1887**

1889

June 12th, by licence, at St. Mary's Church, Collingbourne Kingston, by the Rev. H. F. Gibson, Fred, only son of W. Yeates, Kepsnell, Pewsey, to Annie, eldest daughter of J. Hillier, of Waglands, Collingbourne Kingston. **Devizes and Wiltshire Gazette, 20 June 1889**

1891

July 19, at Collingbourne Kingstone, the wife of George Bailey, formerly of Fordingbridge, of a son. **Western Gazette, Friday, 24 July 1891**

1893

Ely: at Holy Trinity, May 16th, Archibald Wallis, of Aughton, Collingbourne Kingston, Wilts, to Miriam, youngest daughter of the late Henry Bryan Cartwright, Spilsby. **Stamford Mercury, Friday, 19 May 1893**